                                   NOTICE TO RESIDENTS OF THE         approved 9-14-2020
                                                              VILLAGE OF LA VALLE                                      
Minutes from August 10, 2020
Call to Order:  Meeting called to order by President Rockie Sobeck at 7:00pm
Roll Call:  Rockie Sobeck, Lori Dee, Bret Beier, Ryan Rabuck, JJ Gates.  Other present:  Jerry Craker, Ryan Gardner, Hailey Wilke, Brandi Ferge, Tim Warner, Steve Roy, Rob Uphoff, Nicole Kruschel, Steve Flottmeyer, Art Sommerfield, Tony Kurtz, Howard Marklein, Pat Rego, Jody Cummings, Joe Durkee, Amber Schell, Tony Leis, Katie Summers, Josh Margosian and Colette Radtke-Village Clerk.
Approve Agenda:  Motion by Ryan Rabuck, seconded by Bret Beier to approve agenda.  Motion carried.  
Adopt Minutes of Previous Meetings:  Motion by Lori Dee, seconded by JJ Gates to approve minutes from July 13, 2020 regular board meeting and July 29, 2020 Board of Review meeting.  Motion Carried.
Bills & Finance Report: Motion by Lori Dee, seconded by Ryan Rabuck to approve bills and finance report.  Motion Carried.
Public Comment:  Ryan Gardner and Hailey Wilke from 202 La Valle street have concerns with waterflow and are looking for a solution and assistance from Village.  Rockie Sobeck stated that he and Jerry Craker would go up and take a look at it.   
Committee Reports

· CDBG Report:  No Report
· Library Report:  No report
· Fire Committee Report:  19 calls with 3 being from Village.  
· Housing Authority:  A trial run on Water Barrier was done with success.  
· Clerks Report: Receiving calls pertaining to when Library will have more open hours.
· Maintenance Report:  Jerry reported that he needs training credits.  Sanitary survey received.  
· La Valle Revitalization Report:  nothing new to report.  Ed white still working on grant.
1) Consideration and discussion of updates with flood related issues from FEMA, DOT, Wisconsin Emergency Management, representatives from the State of Wisconsin and MSA, along with a Benzene update:  
A) Katie Summers from Wisconsin Emergency Management spoke as she works directly with FEMA.  FEMA has restrictions as to no pavement which the DOT has an issue with.  Emergency Management is taking 3 properties and is going to fast track them as they have nothing to do with DOT.  Josh M. questioned the surveys and Katie expressed that DOT and FEMA are working together.  
B) Rob Uphoff from MSA spoke that green space needs to be done for the buyouts.  DOT needs to also look into the future needs to know what they will need for the right of way.  Josh M. questioned why the surveys hadn’t been done.  It was explained to him that the DOT needs to figure out what it is that they are needing before the surveys can begin and that the Village has done everything they can until they getting the go ahead to start surveys.  Steve Roy stated that surveys need to be done as Certified Surveys for each individual property along with relocation plan for tenants. 
C)   Art Summerfield with DOT expressed that there is a lot of new since May of 2020.  New process, new system.  DOT is forced to buy public land as curbs need to be on the public right of way. Josh M. questioned how much do you need.  Art expressed that is what they are looking into.  Brandi F. questioned when this was all going to be completed.  No definite date as of yet. Amber S. questioned if surveys are done why not money dispensed of which Katie Summers expressed the steps.  FEMA was asked if they could change their deed restrictions but FEMA said no.  JJ Gates received confirmation that there was no way the Village could of gotten the surveys done any sooner as the DOT just finished last week.  Next step Village hires someone to do surveys, DOT makes determination on what they need.  Nicole K. from MSA requested to have the 3 properties sent to her that are going to be fast tracked (properties that are not involved with DOT).  
D) Benzene:  Benzene is tested every 3 years.  MSA is looking for a 100% grant for temporarily fixing the Well with a filter system.  Jerry asked Rob if there was a stand by power for the filter system if power went out (generator).  Rob Uphoff said he wasn’t sure but would check into it.    
2) Consideration and discussion to install Security camara System:  Steve Roy stated that a security camera is a public record at all times and Elections and Library have rules and regulations.  Need a system that can store and have a policy written up as to how the Security Camera will be used and who is in charge of it.  A motion was made by Bret Beier, seconded by Ryan Rabuck to move ahead and pursue a plan for a Security Camera System working with the Library and Village Clerk.  Motion Carried.  
3) Consideration and discussion to approve proposed contract with Kleven Property Assessment, LLC for 2021.  Motion by Lori Dee, seconded by Bret Beier to approve contract with Kleven Property Assessment, LLC.  Motion Carried.  
4) Consideration and discussion Public Works Needs: Motion by Lori Dee, seconded by Ryan Rabuck to approve Water and Wastewater schooling credits for Jerry Craker.  Motion Carried. 
5) Consideration and discussion to approve Picnic License to American Legion, Post 242 on August 22, 2020 for Chicken Feed:  Motion by Ryan Rabuck, seconded by Bret Beier to approve Picnic License to American Legion, Post 242.  Motion Carried. 
Communications:  Guards need to report immediately when there is an incident at the pool.  Matt Castile at 107 N. East Street in La Valle has concerns of water issues coming from his basement.  There is brush hanging over sidewalks that needs to be addressed.  Something needs to be addressed with Donna Rabuck’s building as it is falling down and could be dangerous.  
Adjournment:  Motion by JJ Gates, seconded by Ryan Rabuck to adjourn at 9:40pm.  Motion Carried. 
Colette Radtke
Village Clerk

